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COMMODORE’S CORNER 
Jean Pattenaude, commodore@broadbaysailing.org 

Our last membership meeting at Luna Maya Restaurant was very well attended. We had close to 50 

members come out to socialize and participate in the nominations of officers. Thank you again, Mary 

Greblunas, for suggesting this meeting place and helping put it together.  

Our November membership meeting will be held at the ODU Sailing Center on November 14th at 

6:30pm. This is one week earlier than our normal meeting time so the meeting date does not interfere 

with the Thanksgiving holiday. This will be a pot luck and BBSA's Friends giving holiday party. Please see 

the party invitation on the next page for more information. Also, we will be voting on our 2018 board 

members. They are: 

Commodore – Guy Sorensen 

Member at large – Jonathan Romero 

Vice Commodore – Eric Brinsfield 

Rear Commodore – Jean Pattenaude 

Treasurer – Sergio Diehl 

Secretary – Karl Shulenburg 

Cruising Fleet Captain – Ed and Aimee Darling 

Racing Fleet Captain – Scott Almond 

One Design Fleet Captain – Jerry Pattenaude 

Our next and last official cruise for this year will be the lighting of Norfolk and Christmas parade at 

Waterside. Our club will be entering a float again for the parade. Volunteers have already been putting 

together the parade float, and welcome anyone who wants to volunteer to help, and or walk along side. 

If you are interested, please contact Jonathan Romero at romeroarms@cox.net or myself 

jean@leofjohnscontractor.com. This is a real fun time, sign up now! Make your dock reservations soon 

because according to the dock master, the dock spaces are filling up quickly.  

Save the date! The Annual Banquet (Change of Command) will be at the Cavalier Yacht Club on 

Saturday January 27th in Virginia Beach. There will be good food, music and dancing. Please plan on 

joining us and having a good time.  

THE BVI cruise is on! I am really excited to go next year to support the businesses and people of the BVI's 

and see the progress that has been made, in such a short period of time. Please see the flyer in this 

Banter for additional information.  

Jerry and I have many things to be thankful for, one of them is the friends we have made through this 

club.  

Happy Thanksgiving!!  

Jean Pattenaude 

  

mailto:commodore@broadbaysailing.org
mailto:romeroarms@cox.net
mailto:jean@leofjohnscontractor.com
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RACING NEWS 
Scott Almond, racing@broadbaysailing.org 

Jerry Pattenaude, onedesign@broadbaysailing.org  

We owe a big 'thank you' to Tim Etherington (Old Point Comfort YC) for being our PROXY at the Annual 

Delegates Meeting of PHRF of the Chesapeake meeting on November 4th.  A summary of the results of 

the meeting will be provided when the meeting minutes are made available. 

BBSA racers came out on top of 3 of the 5 fleets in this year's Southern Bay Distance Racing Series 

(SBDRS) sponsored by HYC, NYCC, OPCYC, CCV, and BBSA! The awards are presented by BBSA at the 

annual Cruising Club of Virginia (CCV) Awards Party to be held on the evening of November 18 at the 

Hampton Crowne Plaza. Once again, a few BBSA skippers were only 1 or 2 races away from qualifying for 

a trophy; something to think about for next year. Following are the top BBSA finishers in each fleet. Full 

results will be posted shortly on our website at www.broadbaysailing.org . 

PHRF A 

1st Place - SITELLA - Ian Hill 

PHRF N 

1st Place - RESTLESS - Jay Thompson 

Cruising 

1st Place - TEMPO - Jonathan Romero 

Congratulations, Skippers!!  

  

mailto:racing@broadbaysailing.org
mailto:onedesign@broadbaysailing.org
http://www.broadbaysailing.org/
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Little Creek Sailing Association Wednesday Races: 
littlecreek@broadbaysailing.org 

LCSA Face Book Page:  https://www.facebook.com/groups/250807138384289  

 

Willoughby Racers Thursday Races: 
willoughbyracers@broadbaysailing.org  Check our website 

http://www.broadbaysailing.org/racing/willoughby.asp and our Willoughby Racers Facebook page for 

updates and more information. 

 

Upcoming Races: 

Hot Buttered Rum Race: 

The date for the Hot Buttered Rum Race is November 4th. Details on the next page. Plus, bring your best 

chili recipe for the chili cook off happening after the race. Racers will be given tickets to select their 

favorite recipe. Cash awards will be given to the top 3 vote getters – 1st place: $50, 2nd place: $30, 3rd 

place, $20.  

 

 

  

mailto:littlecreek@broadbaysailing.org
https://www.facebook.com/groups/250807138384289
mailto:willoughbyracers@broadbaysailing.org
http://www.broadbaysailing.org/racing/willoughby.asp
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From John and Lin McCarthy, winter seminars next year: 
US SAILING ODRMS – Saturday, January 20, 2018 

    For Race Officials, and those who want to be, the US SAILING One Day Race Management Seminar will 

be on Saturday, January 20, 2018, hosted by Hampton Yacht Club in Hampton, Virginia.  This is a day 

long seminar (8:30am to 5:30pm) that covers race management procedures and techniques in 

depth.  Those who attend the seminar may, if they desire, take the on-line test that is required for US 

Sailing Race Official certification.  This seminar provides a wealth of information that will be helpful to 

anyone involved in running races.  Participants must be a member of US Sailing (you can join on-line) in 

order to participate in the seminar.  Seminar instructor is John McCarthy assisted by Jerry Thompson, 

both US Sailing certified Race Officers and Judges. 

    The $60 seminar fee includes course material, online testing, continental breakfast (coffee, tea, 

pastries and fruit), lunch (deli buffet with beverage) and soft drinks, water and sweets at the breaks. On-

line registration is open now and closes on Monday, January 15th at 2355 (11:55pm) (Eastern). Please 

contact Lin McCarthy for additional information: (757) 850-4225, mcbear@earthlink.net  Click here for 

info and to register: http://www.ussailing.org/race-officials/find-a-seminar/race-officer-seminar-

calendar/  

  

NUTS & BOLTS for RACE COMMITTEES –  Saturday, March 10, 2018. 

    This is a Murphy Seminar presented by Southern Bay Racing News You Can Use, and hosted by 

Hampton Yacht Club, Hampton, Virginia.  The seminar is entitled “Bearings and Angles and Numbers, 

Oh, My!”  The morning will be spent discussing starting lines, gates, offset legs, finish lines and other 

places where numbers are important, but need not be daunting.  Taught in John’s informative, 

entertaining style, the seminar will remove the mystery from what these numbers mean and how to 

determine them quickly and easily.  No math skills required . . . just common sense.  

    Instructor is John McCarthy, US Sailing certified Race Officer and Judge.  Seminar hours 

are 9:00am to Noon.  The $25 seminar fee includes materials and  coffee, tea, pastries and fruit at 

check-in and coffee, soft drinks, water and sweets at the breaks.   For additional information and/or to 

register for the course contact Lin McCarthy, (757) 850-4225, mcbear@earthlink.net 

 

 

  

mailto:mcbear@earthlink.net
http://www.ussailing.org/race-officials/find-a-seminar/race-officer-seminar-calendar/
http://www.ussailing.org/race-officials/find-a-seminar/race-officer-seminar-calendar/
mailto:mcbear@earthlink.net
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CRUISING NEWS 
Sergio Diehl, cruising@broadbaysailing.org 

BBSA Cruisers 

Another good sailing month, for either just day sailing around the lower Chesapeake or to visit the boat 

show in Annapolis.   Although we did not have any cruises planned on the calendar, with the weather 

cooperating and the thermometer not inching to far down, a few 

impromptu cruises were sailed, two of which I heard about had 

magnificent sailing conditions and had the sailors regaling sea 

stories at the bar before the weekends were over.  Thank you for 

the last-minute organization, and if anyone has plans for an 

impromptu cruise, let me know and I can publish it to the 

membership.  A 

slight modification 

to our cruise 

calendar for November with the cancelation of the 

Urbanna Oyster Festival cruise, leaving only one 

planned cruise.  With Christmas right around the 

corner a not to miss cruise is to Norfolk’s Waterside for 

the Grand Illumination and Parade.  Jonathan and 

Tanya have gone to great lengths in planning, including 

chili, libations and a dress boat competition.  In years 

past, Jonathan with a group of volunteers from Broad 

Bay Sailing Association and the Hampton Roads Sunfish 

Challenge and Dinghy Distance Race have even entered a float in the Parade.  In addition, the long-range 

forecast for November is looking good for any impromptu gatherings, please let me know if you would 

like to host a cruise and I can help get the word out.  Please take a few minutes to RSVP to Jonathan and 

Tanya to assist with their planning as well as it is not too early to make your slip reservation at 

Waterside.   

Time to get underway, 

Sergio 

S/V Modus Vivendi 

 

Norfolk Grand Illumination 18-19 November 

Cruise Capt.:  Jonathan and Tanya Romero  

Don't miss the 33rd Annual Grand Illumination Parade in Downtown Norfolk.  

Cruise with us to Norfolk’s Waterside for the 4th Annual Grand Illumination Parade Cruise. The cruise, 

slated for the weekend of November 18-19th, kicks-off with the illumination of the downtown skyline 

while enjoying the premier holiday parade in the region, featuring spectacular floats, marching bands, 

giant balloons, dancers and Santa himself.  

 

mailto:cruising@broadbaysailing.org
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Before the parade, we can visit MacArthur Center's thrilling Winter Carnival and Ice Rink, visit with Santa 

Claus, take in a show at the Virginia Stage Company’s A Christmas Carol, or visit Winter Wonderland and 

Dickens’ Christmas Towne at Nauticus.  

Cruisers are encouraged to dress their boats 

in the Winter Wonderland theme, and also 

to bring their favorite warm libations and 

warm crock pot chili’s and stews.  

We will have a Best Dressed Boat Contest as 

well as a Favorite Stew Contest, with awards 

given out from the viewing boat, Jerry & 

Jean’s Shangi-La.  Come out and watch the 

parade and warm up with the Hot Toddies, 

Hot Buttered Rum, hearty stews, and 

nourishing chili’s. So, break out your 

heartiest recipes, and join us for the Grand 

Illumination Parade Cruise to Waterside Marina in Norfolk.  

Make sure to contact Waterside Marina, or Dockwa, and sign up for a slip before they are all gone.  

For any questions or updates, I can be reached at my phone number is (757) 285-6017, or at my email 

address romeroarms@cox.net . 

The fleet will monitor Ch. 72 for the sail down and we plan on arriving at Waterside around 1400.  We 

would love to rendezvous at Willoughby Bay for the sail to 

Waterside around noon, and sail down as a flotilla to downtown 

Norfolk. I anticipate 12-15 boats making the cruise, so get slips 

soon. 

Let’s plan on a HUGE turnout for the last cruise of the sailing 

season, to watch the city lights shine for the 2017 Grand 

Illumination Cruise! 

 

 

Jonathan Romero 

S/V Tempo  

 

  

mailto:romeroarms@cox.net
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THE 2018 Winter Cruise to The BVI's IS ON!!! 

A PICTURE OF THE BEACH AFTER IRMA AND MARIA 

 

 

I attended the Annapolis Boat Show and spoke to our charter company and feel comfortable with the 

progress that has been made and I am excited to sail this winter in the BVI's! There were many families 

booking charters, but I'm hoping that the crowds may be down some, and it can be like it was in the 

earlier days. The palm trees are getting their leaves back, the reefs were not damaged and the beach 

bars are starting to get back into business. Isn't that all we need? The date is February 24th - March 6th, 

2018. If your schedule allows you to join us, for all or part of the trip, the more the merrier. We picked 

these dates with the Full Moon party in mind. If you have any questions please feel free to ask a 

committee member: 

Connie Motley - conniemotley@verizon.net 

Jean Pattenaude - jean@leofjohnscontractor.com 

Eric Fee - efeecat30@yahoo.com 

Cindy Hall – cleebythec@gmail.com  

Chris Schott -  cbschott20@icloud.com 

I recommend BVIyachtcharters.com Because of the number of boats that have committed, we are being 

given a 15% discount with their company, 20% for 5 or more boats. Please mention that you are with 

our group to guarantee the discount. 

Their phone lines and communications are back up, and they said to please call and reserve now! They 

have 20 new boats arriving, they were ordered before the storm, and they want them filled! 

5 months to go! Don't be left in the cold!  

Jean Pattenaude 

 

mailto:conniemotley@verizon.net
mailto:jean@leofjohnscontractor.com
mailto:efeecat30@yahoo.com
mailto:cleebythec@gmail.com
mailto:cbschott20@icloud.com
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2017 Cruise Schedule 

Start End Where Cruise Captain Phone # Comments 
       
       

3-Nov 4-Nov Urbanna  Bob & April Kochan (919) 740-5040 Urbanna Oyster Festival  Cancelled 

18-Nov 19-Nov Waterside Norfolk Jonathan Romero (757) 285-6017 Norfolk Grand Illumination 
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MEMBERSHIP NEWS 
membership@broadbaysailing.org 

 

Ship’s Store News: Bev Borberg, 757 460 1051, bevborberg@yahoo.com 

Burgees – “I’ve sold more burgees this year than ever before!”  If you need a new one, the price is $25 

whether by mail or given to you. 

If you want a cap or shirt with BBSA logo and ship’s name embroidered on it, contact Sean Myers, 

kila2351@yahoo.com.  Tell him Bev suggested it.  He does a good job. 

BBSA Name Tags: 
We are offer two free name tags for our members. It has the 
BBSA Burgee on it along with your name and if applicable, your 
boat name. Additional and replacement name tags can be 
ordered for $10 per name tag. 
We will be placing a group order October 18th, please click on 
the link below to complete the form.               

https://form.jotform.com/71134870954157 
Please email Mary Greblunas at marygreblunas@yahoo.com with any questions. Thanks.  
 

Eric Brinsfield wants your pictures! 
To All BBSA Members, 

Though out the year, I would like to collect photos of our members at BBSA activities, so I can include 

them in the Annual Banquet slideshow. I am hoping to collect a representative sample of all our 

activities rather than just the events I go to. Please be selective and send me your best shots.  

If you have photos worth sharing, please upload them to 

https://primemeridian.smugmug.com/upload/dTcWVf/ericbrinsfield. If you cannot upload photos to my 

site, feel free to hand me or send me a CD with your favorites. I will leave the site open all year, so no 

need to wait until December. 

Thanks, 

Eric 

Eric Brinsfield 

5412 Season Ln. 

Virginia Beach, VA 23455 

919-302-3747 

eric@eric.brinsfield.name 

s/v: Flight Risk 

  

mailto:membership@broadbaysailing.org
mailto:bevborberg@yahoo.com
mailto:kila2351@yahoo.com
https://form.jotform.com/71134870954157
mailto:marygreblunas@yahoo.com
https://primemeridian.smugmug.com/upload/dTcWVf/ericbrinsfield
tel:(919)%20302-3747
mailto:eric@eric.brinsfield.name
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Article from BoatUS about DSC-VHF Radios: 

BoatUS: What You Need to Know About Your DSC-VHF Radio 

When Buying or Selling a Boat 

ALEXANDRIA, Va., October 18, 2017 – If a boater has an emergency on the water, there’s no better way 

than to call for help than with a Digital Selective Calling (DSC) VHF radio which can give rescuers critical 

GPS location information. But that doesn’t mean these technologies come without a few quirks, 

especially when buying or selling a boat with DSC-VHF radios aboard. Boat Owners Association of The 

United States (BoatUS) has some practical advice to ensure that when you do need help, it arrives as 

quickly as possible. 

The MMSI issue: DSC-VHF radio-equipped vessels must be registered and issued a Maritime Mobile 

Service Identity (MMSI) number that is then entered into the radio. Unlike a phone number that stays 

with you when you move across town, a boat’s MMSI always stays with the boat, so any subsequent 

owner must update the MMSI number with his or her new contact information. To make this easier, 

print a copy of your MMSI certificate, write down your registration login name and password and keep it 

in a safe place. This will make managing your boat’s MMSI easier if any registration details change or 

when it is sold to a new owner. 

Hand-held DSC-VHF radios – who should get them when the boat is sold? Some boaters have both 

fixed-mount and hand-held DSC-VHF radios aboard, and both can share the same MMSI number. When 

selling, it’s wise to include any hand-held DSC-VHFs in the purchase and not take them with you to the 

new vessel. It would be dangerous to have the same MMSI being used by more than one vessel, and 

hand-held DSC-VHF radios often need to be sent to the manufacturer for a “factory reset” before they 

can be updated with a new MMSI number – a time-consuming process. 

The international quirk: It’s OK to use your DSC-VHF radio for communications purposes when transiting 

foreign waters. Once you communicate with or enter a foreign port (“foreign station”), however, a US-

registered boat must have a federal Ship Station License. These are only issued by the Federal 

Communications Commission, which also provides an appropriate internationally accessible MMSI 

number as part of the $220 Ship Station License fee, good for 10 years. The benefit of receiving an MMSI 

from the FCC is that your emergency contact information goes into an internationally accessible 

database (also accessible to the US Coast Guard), potentially speeding a foreign rescue. MMSI numbers 

not issued by the FCC are only entered into the US Coast Guard database used for domestic waters. 

Boaters can learn more at the BoatUS Foundation for Boating Safety and Clean Water’s free online DSC-

VHF radio tutorial. 

DSC-VHF radio and Automatic Identification System (AIS): While both use the vessel’s same MMSI 

number when it comes to registration, DSC-VHF radio and Automatic Identification System (AIS) do not 

share any other relationship, and each has a completely different process to follow when buying and 

selling a boat, or potentially when changing a boat’s name (an AIS requirement). 

BoatUS offers an easy online MMSI registration for $25 that makes obtaining an MMSI number simple, 

adds an extra layer of safety by partnering with the US Coast Guard to share information, and offers 

valuable boater benefits. This registration fee includes complimentary BoatUS membership. Go to 

BoatUS.com/MMSI for more. 

   

http://www.boatus.org/dsc
https://www.boatus.org/dsc/
https://www.boatus.org/dsc/
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Classifieds: 

PART TIME POSITION AVAILABLE to deliver for Spinsheet magazine! 
SPECIAL NOTICE:  Spinsheet Magazine has an immediate opening for a delivery driver in the Hampton-

Norfolk-Virginia Beach Area.  The position requires making a delivery three times each month, (once 

per month for each Spinsheet, PropTalk, and FishTalk).  Duties include picking up the bundled 

magazines from a place in the area and delivering them to designed businesses, clubs, marinas, etc.  The 

pick-up location will be determined with input from the person selected.  The longest route is close to 

100 stops.  Pay is on a per stop basis with a set stipend for gasoline cost.  Delivery person supplies own 

vehicle.  If interested please call Lucy Ilif at 410-216-9309.  The SpinSheet/PropTalk/FishTalk staff are 

great folks to work with, you’ll get to touch base with all the Hampton Roads area boating folk, and 

you’ll get some jingle in your pocket, working only 3-4 days a month. 

 

BBSA members Mike Nestor and Eva Dailey are taking a couple years to sail around the Caribbean. 

They are currently in Aruba then heading to Panama and other sailing venues. They will be sailing in the 

BVI's this winter from mid-February to April and would like to offer charters during this time. They have 

submitted the following information to share with our membership:  

43' Leopard Catamaran 2006......4 cabins (3 available....4th us) For the BBSA Cruise Arriving Feb 24th .... 

leaving March 6th ....... (10 days) $3000/cabin All inclusive/crewed (us) in BVI (BVI pickup) ... minimum 2 

couples.......tips are customary. We will provide the food and alcohol for the 10 days (we will have a 

questionnaire for preferences) We include cost of water, ice, fuel, mooring fees.  

Available for use........floats, 2 paddle boards, 1 two-person kayak  

Other weeks:  

Mid February - Mid April........7 day cruise BVI & USVI........$3500/cabin (minimum 2) all inclusive/crewed 

BBSA member discount $500........$3000/cabin  

Contact information is devadailey@aol.com  

 

Bill Forrest (s/v Excalibur III) is looking for a used 150-155 genoa for his boat. His vessel is an Irwin 37’ 

center cockpit. Text him at 757.434.4678 with info. 

 

tel:(410)%20216-9309
mailto:devadailey@aol.com
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Arthur Quarnstrom is selling four small sailboats. Details below: 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All boats are in good condition. Trailer are not included.  

Also, selling a 17 ft rebel sailboat (trailer included) for $1600.00. Sail ready! (No picture provided.) 

Great sailboats for young people or kids to start their sailing adventures! 

Contact Art at (757) 404-5050. 

(Editor’s Note: You could have the Sunfish in time for the Sunfish Challenge!) 

From Ken Brillhart, Owner/CEO, Dustless Blasting of Virginia Beach, LLC: 
My company Dustless Blasting of Virginia Beach, LLC removes antifouling paint without harm to the hull 

material, fiberglass (gelcoat), wood, metal, whatever you got. The process leaves the hull ready for paint 

that day, takes only a few hours for boats under 60’ and there is no dust so it’s completely 

environmentally friendly. We are completely mobile and go to the Marina of your choice in VA, NC or 

MD. Technicians are factory trained and insured. I would like to invite all members to visit my webpage 

www.vabeachdustlessblasting.com, check us out on Facebook and YouTube also. 

My offer to BBSA members is $150 off of all anti-fouling paint removals. Whatever size boat you have. 

Forever! 

Ken Brillhart, Owner/CEO 

Dustless Blasting of Virginia Beach, LLC 

(757) 633-4976 

www.vabeachdustlessblasting.com 

 

  

Sailfish $400.00 

Minifish $500.00 

Sunfish $700.00 

http://www.vabeachdustlessblasting.com/
tel:(757)%20633-4976
http://www.vabeachdustlessblasting.com/
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November/Early December 
29 

 
30 

 
31 1 

 
2 

 
3 

 

4 
R – Hot Buttered Rum Race 
R - PHRF of the 
Chesapeake Bay annual 
meeting, Hilton Garden 
Inn, Fredericksburg 

5 
 

6  Election Day 7 8 
 

9 10  Veteran’s Day 11 
 

12 13 14 
M – Membership Meeting 
at ODU Sailing Center, 6:30 
pm 

 

15 
 

16 
 

17 18 
C – Grand Illumination 
Cruise to Waterside 
R – CCV Awards Banquet, 
Hampton Crowne Plaza, 
6:00pm 

19 
C – Grand Illumination 
Cruise to Waterside 

 

20 21 22  Thanksgiving 23 24 25 
 

26 27 28 29 30 
 

 December 1 
 

2 
 

 
R – More information in Racing News; M – More information in Membership News (or Commodore’s Corner); C – More information in Cruising News 
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BROAD BAY SAILING ASSOCIATION 

2017 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

and 

VOLUNTEERS 

 

Elected Board Members 

 Volunteer Chairpersons 

 

Commodore      Jean Pattenaude 

 Member at Large     Eric Brinsfield 

 Training Committee     Randy Goodman 

Vice Commodore     Guy Sorensen 

 Ships Store      Bev Borberg 

 Sunshine Committee     Barb Cooley 

Rear Commodore     Andy Spittler 

Treasurer      Sergio Diehl 

 Membership Committee    Mary Greblunas 

Secretary      Karl Shulenburg 

Cruising Fleet Captain     Sergio Diehl 

Racing Fleet Captain     Scott Almond 

 Little Creek Sailing Association     Randy Goodman 

 Willoughby Racers     Robert Duncan 

 PHRF Delegate      Scott Almond 

 CBYRA Delegate      Scott Almond 

 Cape Charles Cup     Randy Goodman 

One Design Captain     Jerry Pattenaude 

 Hobie Fleet 32      Dan Berger 

 


